There are a few “series” of Super 20 horns around and about.  

The first batch of Super 20 horns encompass serial numbers from 272xxx to 305xxx (1945 – 1949).  These horns have most of the features of horns up to 340xxx (1955), but have keywork closer to the Zephyr Special, particularly the LH table (G#, C#, B and Bb) plus the keywork is not “balanced” or weighted like horns after s/n 305xxx.  

At approximately s/n 310xxx the Super 20 Silver-Sonic was introduced. These horns had, in addition to the same features as the Super 20, a sterling silver bell.

All horns from s/n 272xxx to 340xxx feature pearl touches on the LH, RH palm keys and G# key, engraving on the low C#, C, B and Bb keycups and sterling silver necks.  

Super 20’s were available in lacquer, gold plate and silver plate (alledgedly on the last one; I’ve not seen any examples).  Silver-Sonics were available in lacquer, silver plate (see above) and gold plate with 14k gold touches on the bell engraving.

King stopped making sopranos a long time before the S20’s.  Baritones were available, but they were Zephyr horns … unfortunately.

Let’s see … the other hold-over from the Zephyr on the Super 20’s to s/n 305xxx was the kewl three-ring strap hook. 

Arguably, the best feature of the older Kings is the underslung octave key, double-socket neck.  The design was produced to provide a better seal and faster action.

According to most of my sources, the Super 20’s have the same or similar bore size as the Zephyr.  This means that the two horns do sound quite similar.

Another feature that the early Super 20’s had was the funky diamond-like “pants protector” which was later incorporated into the Zephyr design.

Finally, all Super 20’s and Silver-Sonics have flat, metal resonators and were hand-assembled.  The latter does mean variations in intonation.  The former means that these horns PROJECT – although a large bore and bell add to this quality, considerably.

The second series of Super 20’s stretches from about 340xxx to 380xxx (1955 to 1962): the sterling neck became an optional item, the pearl touches on the LH, RH palm keys and G# key disappeared, as well as engraving on the C# keycup.  What DOES appear, however, is the Super 20 baritone.  There wasn’t a Silver-Sonic version of this horn, but there was an optional sterling neck.  These horns ONLY extend to low Bb – King probably did not produce a low A horn because the bell is necessarily much skinnier and that produces a slightly stuffier sound.  Besides, if you need a low A, get a Mark VI (
In approximately 1960 (s/n 370xxx), King began an association with SML and started importing some horns under the name King Marigaux and selling those as an alternate, more “classical” style of horn.  It does appear that a lot of ideas were shared between companies: the neck designs became very similar and there were some Marigaux horns with sterling necks and bells.

Between 380xxx and 426xxx (1962 to 1967) are a lot of experimental changes and the elimination of the double-socket neck.  At 426xxx, the company was purchased and moved to Eastlake, OH.

Questions: when was the first over-the-top octave key neck used?

Any major design changes from 426xxx to 511xxx (1965 to 1980)?

